
 

May 10, 2018                         REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING                                  7:00 PM      _                                               

                
                              
 

 

 

PRESENT: Ron Bono, Supervisor; Greg Reuter, Brad Dixon and Patty Bikowsky, Councilpersons; Roy Kirley, 
Highway Superintendent; and Tracy McLain, Town Clerk and 6 guests. 

   
Supervisor Bono opened the meeting at 7:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.                   
 

AGENDA:       Patty Bikowsky made the motion the agenda is accepted, Brad Dixon 2nd it, all in favor, so moved.  
 

MINUTES:  Minutes from the April 12th regular meeting were read by Town Clerk, Tracy McLain.  Greg Reuter made 
a motion the minutes are accepted with correction, Patty Bikowsky 2nd it, all in favor so moved.   

 

REPORTS:      Supervisor Report: 
                          Highway Supt. Report:                                       Reports were viewed by the Board.      
                          Town Clerk Report:                                                         

2 Justice Reports and Court Security:                                                  
  Book Keeper Report: 
                          Dog Control Officer Report: 
  Planning Board Minutes: 
                          Code Enforcer Report: 

 
Supervisor Bono states that the Madison County Sherriff’s Department has deputized the Oneida Indian 
Nation’s police.  This enables them to regulate a violation on their property within 5 miles.  Greg Reuter made a 
motion to allow Superintendent Kirley to sign the purchase agreement on a 2018 caterpillar loader, Brad Dixon 
2nd it, all in favor so moved.  The cleanup days are set to be held on June 8th and 9th from 8:00am until 4:00pm 
at the highway garage.  Roy will take care of the advertising.   
 
Patty Bikowsky made a motion to hold a public hearing on the land use law at the next regular town board 
meeting on June 14th.  The changes in the law are reducing the road side set back from 50 feet to 30, reducing 
the set back on smaller buildings, (sheds or storage, etc.) from 15 feet to 5 feet, and to define a flag lot.  Greg 
Reuter 2nd the motion, all in favor so moved.   
 
The Memorial Day parade will be held on Monday, May 28th at 11:00 am.  Highway Superintendent Kirley will 
have the truck and trailer ready for the board members to ride.   
 
Public comment was from Matt Bowie that wanted to know if the Board could override the Codes Officer on 
his building of his deck and the regulations that were requested.  Supervisor Bono states that the Board can talk 
to CEO Cesario on why he had asked for the changes but could not override his decision.   
 
Supervisor Bono presented the following resolution to the board for their consideration: 

 
18-12 to accept Judge Engle’s audit report from Bryn on the Books.  Greg Reuter made the motion to adopt 
the resolution, Brad Dixon   2nd it, roll call vote, 4 votes yes. 
 
18-13 to accept the standard workday and file the reporting with the NYS Retirement.  Patty Bikowsky made 
a motion to adopt the resolution, Brad Dixon 2nd it, roll call vote, 4 votes yes.   
 

Bills in the General Account in the amount of $ 17,848.76 and bills in the Highway Account in the amount of  
$ 30,520.05 for a total of $ 48,368.81 were audited and approved for payment with a motion made by Patty 
Bikowsky, 2nd by Brad Dixon, all in favor, so moved. 

 
 
At 8:05PM Patty Bikowsky made the motion to adjourn, Brad Dixon 2nd it, all in favor, so moved. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
Tracy McLain 
Town Clerk 
 


